Town of Stonington

K-12 School Building Committee

June 11, 2007

The K-12 School Building Committee held a regular meeting on June 11, 2007, in Room 101A of the Stonington High School.

Present:  John Bolduc, William Brown, John O’Brien, Peter Manning (Gilbane), Curt Krushinsky (Fletcher Thompson), Joanne Rodriguez, Kathy Sanford, and Paul Sartor  

Absent: Deane Beverly, Gail MacDonald, and Mike McKee.

(1)  Call to Order/Approval of Minutes


Paul Sartor, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. and reviewed minutes from the meeting held on May 14, 2007.  A motion was made by William Brown, seconded by John Bolduc, and it was voted to approve said minutes as distributed.  

(2)  Correspondence


No  new correspondence.

(3)  Gilbane Report

Detention Pond

The Detention Pond is the only remaining issue impacting issuance of the Certificate of Occupancy.  Curt Kruschisky talked with Clint Brown and he will respond this week to the May 2, 2007 document from the Town of Stonington.  It is the consensus of the Committee to move forward with the modifications providing that such modifications work within the existing plan and will not be required to go back to wetlands for approval.  Peter Manning notified Fleet of the intent as soon as revised comments are received, it will be forwarded to Fleet and a date targeted for completion.  Estimated cost is $100,000.  


Certificate of Occupancy

The Committee should pursue obtaining the Certificate of Occupancy (CO) and discussed the mechanism to obtain the CO.  William Brown will look into the process and contact Peter Manning.


Punch List

Ferguson has made progress with the punchlist.  Still withholding $25,000 on each contact which more than covers remaining work.  Peter Manning will consult with legal counsel to determine if monies can be kept should the work not be completed.

Cost Report

Owner costs will be reviewed to ensure that it is consistent with the cost report. A couple of items have been added, i.e., projector screen, and the Committee authorized maintaining the items on the report.

Changes

 
All CRs have been closed out including the final changes for Ferguson Electric, with the exception of remaining work for Fleet at the Detention Basin.

(4)  Feltcher Thompson

It is unclear as to the number of seats needing repair.  It may be a safety screw that was not put on.  Curt Krushinsky felt Highland Seating will fulfill its obligation.

(5)  Invoice

William Brown made a motion, John O’Brien seconded, and it was voted to approve a Gilbane Building Company invoice in the amount of $214,585.57 for subcontractor retainage.  

(6)  Elementary School Study

Paul Sartor stated that Gail MacDonald and John Bolduc were to review education specifications.  He would like to see the Committee make progress every month, and he will select agenda items relative to the project so that it can move along. The Committee previously discussed the scope of the study.  At a minimum if nothing is to be done, mechanical systems should be modified in the schools.

The Committee entered into lengthy deliberation, reviewing plans and discussed the following scenarios:

· Keep West Broad Street School. 

· Costs to expand Mystic Middle School, close the school or move administration into the school.

· Addition to West Vine Street School and close West Broad.

· Address Deans Mill mechanicals and technology.  

· Rooms in the Pawcatuck Middle School are small.  The cost for a new middle school will run $45 to $50M. Address flow of students by adding four or five classrooms. 

The Committee reviewed estimated costs to be in the vicinity of $30M with scenarios discussed (excluding building a new middle school).

Following a discussion of various scenarios, the Committee identified next steps:

· Determine the capabilities of the school buildings. 

· Update conceptual plans. 

· Review space programs and identify needs with conceptual floor plans.  The design should fit the education specifications.   

· Review construction costs, operating costs, and costs to relocate students.

· Potential administrative savings. 

· Implications of redistricting.

· Determine future growth in Pawcatuck.

(7)  Next Meeting/Adjournment

The next meeting of the K-12 School Building Committee will be August 13, 2007.  There being no further business, John OBrien made a motion, seconded by Joanne Rodriquez, and it was voted to adjourn at 9:00 p.m.

Submitted by,

____________________________                                ____________________________

Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                       Paul Sartor, Chairman

PAGE  
3

